# Covington Quilters Guild Meeting June 1, 2017

**Kathy Scott (President)** opened the meeting at 7:00.

Quilt show chairs introduced themselves and their job descriptions.

Speaker, Candi Ausbun, was introduced.

Dotti Harris made a motion to approve the May minutes. Motion was seconded by Carol Thiemans. Motion passed.

#### Kathy Scott (President)

- Financial reports will be available online once Jenni Gould is returns from vacation.
- \$450 in matching funds was received from Boeing.
- Board approved purchase of official tent pole weights of 50 pounds per pole.
- Board approved the rental of an additional 5x10 feet unit to help relieve the pressure in the big storage unit which is now unsafe.
  - We are discounted \$300 per month plus the discount for paying one year at a time.
  - Will need volunteers with trucks/SUVs to help move Quilt Show items from one unit to the new one. Date TBD.
  - Expense for this additional unit will come out of the Quilt Show proceeds.
- Bank Balances
  - Beginning balance BECU Checking (4/29/17).....\$6379.52
  - Ending balance BECU Checking (5/26/17).....\$6757.31
  - Capital One 360 Ending Balance (no int for May yet).....\$6522.22
- Kathy went through the guilt show categories to explain the differences between each.

### **HUGS** (Lori George):

- New Member orientation is Wednesday, June 7, at 7:00. Please RSVP.
- Lori read several thank you notes.
- Upcoming Workshops at Lori's house, 10-4:00
  - Saturday, June 10--one opening left
  - Saturday, July 8--full, can add name to waiting list.

## 2017 Raffle Quilt (Sandy Hayes):

- Members have sold 1895 tickets so far.
- Let Sandy know if you can help sell tickets at Shop Hop or at Covington Days.

#### **Block of the Month** (Tabatha Smith):

Mary Ann wins the purple blocks.

- July BOM is Red/White/Blue. Be creative! Make sure your block is a 12 ½ inch square block that will finish to a 12 in block.
- August will be orphan blocks and/or children's novelty prints

# Secret Pal (Dee White):

- Next round Secret Pals will begin in September and end in April
- Forms are available from Dee at the Guild meetings. Turn them in to her by the August meeting.

## Membership (Leanne Shipley):

- We had 4 guests at the meeting. Lynn Miller joined at the end of the meeting.
- Sue Mitchell won the Badge prize.

Respectfully submitted,

Leanne Shipley CQG Secretary